
 

 

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 

 

 

Illinois Municipal Electric Agency  

 

           v.  

 

PJM Interconnection, L.L.C. 

     Docket No. EL21-79-000 

 

 

NOTICE EXTENDING COMMENT PERIOD 

 

(June 10, 2021) 

 

 On June 4, 2021, PJM Interconnection, L.L.C. (PJM) filed a motion requesting an 

extension of time, until June 28, 2021, for the submission of comments in response to the 

complaint in the above-captioned proceeding.  PJM states that the complaint filed by 

Illinois Municipal Electric Agency in this proceeding is complex, detailed, and 

voluminous and the requested extension will provide PJM and all interested parties with 

sufficient time to review, analyze, and prepare their responses.  PJM states that it is 

authorized to state that Illinois Municipal Electric Agency does not oppose the extension.  

No other party filed opposition to the extension. 

 

 Upon consideration, notice is hereby given that the date for filing answers, 

interventions, and comments in the above-captioned proceeding is extended to June 28, 

2021.1   

 

 

 

Debbie-Anne A. Reese, 

Deputy Secretary. 

 

 

        

 

        

                                              
1 18 CFR 385.206(f). 


